
Superintendent 

Donald Connell ·'1 .j.'_ 

May 11,2005 

Patrick Troxel 
Senior Environmental Analyst 
Wyoming Department of Environmental Quality 
Solid and Hazardous Waste Division 
250 Lincoln Street 
Lander, WY 82520 

Dear Patrick; 

\9 , V!X~t:(: '. : :: (,. I , 

....... 3 "P.{? Bo~ 1400 
C' 2t .. , ,- ;'. ' .,,;oLANDER. WY 82520 

'-':..~ telephone 332-70<10 
fay. 332-5013 

The FCSVlDD has considered proposals from Willowstick for groundwater mapping at 
the Lander and Riverton landfills. The WDEQiSHWD and the District both have 
additional questions for Willowstick that we hope can be answered in a technic<ll meeting 
sometime in the future. 

The District does not want to expend funds or hold meetings until we have a clear 
understanding from the WTIEQ/SHWD of what has to be demonstrated or proved in 
terms of unambiguous guidelines that are not subject to qualitative interpretation such 
that the Citizens of Fremont County can regain the use of phases 4 and 5 at Lander, and 
the expansion area at Riverton as "Unlined" landfill capacity for MSW. 

Once we have this precise infomlation from the WDEQ/SHWD the District can find out 
if Willowstick' s technology can provide the information. 

Please feel free to contact me if you need additional information. 

Sincerely, 

~h7---",," {~ /,.;:,..../..?--\ _;;J ./;te,47-
.. James Hedges 

Chaimlan 

cc: Dave Finley , Administrator , \'lDEQ/SHWD 
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Department o~ Environmental Quality 

Dave Freudentha I, Governor 

October 7, 2005 

Jim Hedges 

To protect, conserve and enhance the qual ity of Wyoming's 
environment for the benefit of current and future generations. 

Fremont Couuty Solid Waste Disposal District 
PO Box 1400 
Lander, Wyoming 82520 

Dear Jv1r. Hedges: 

I received your proposed schedule for reviewing the post-closure tennination requests 
and the landfill permit renewals, dated September 13, 2005. I have determined that this is an 
acceptable schedule for completing the reviews. In addition, the Department is committed to 
completing a review oftbe Dubois submittal within 60 days ofreceipt by the Department. 

John Corra, Director 

In a September 1, 2005, correspondence, Dave Finley (Division Administrator) indicated 
that the District must submit a schedule for issues related to the groundwater i..'1Vestigation (please 
refer to the September 1, 2005, correspondence for specifics) within 60 days of that letter. On 
September 8, 2005, the Department attended a work session with the District dUling which the 
District proposed, and the Department agreed, an additional technical work session to discuss the 
specifics of the AQUATRACK® Survey was necessary prior to submitting a work plan for 
review. We also agreed that the technical work session should be completed as soon as possible; 
however, the Department has not been contacted to schedule the technical session. 

Vihile the Department has committed to make every effort to provide technical input 
regarding the use of the Aquatrack survey, if the teclmical session is not scheduled during the 
week of October 24", the D epartment may not be able to provide technical input prior to the 
required submittal regarding the groundwater investigation. 

If you would stiil lite a work session before submitting your work plans or if you have 
otber questions, please contact me directly at (307) 335-6950, otherwise the Department will 
expect to receive your work plans as specified. 

Regards, 

~~~~'J,~ 
Patrick Troxel 
Program Principal 
Solid V"aste Penllitting and Corrective Action 

Cc: Bob Doctor, Program Manager 
Lander, FCSWDD Solid Waste Files 
Cheyelllle, FCSWDD Solid Weste Files 
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Lan der Fie ld Office· 510 Meadowview Drive - Lander, WY 82520 • http: //cleq.state.wy.us 
ABANDONED MINES 

(307) 332-5085 
FP.x 332-7726 

AIR QUALITY 
(307) 332-6755 
FAX 332-7726 

LAND QUALITY 
(307) 332-3047 
F.!I.x 332-7726 

SOLID & HAZARDOUS I .... 'ASTE 
(307) 332-6924 
FAX 332-7726 

WATER QUALITY 
(307) 332 -314L. 
FAX 332-3183 


